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On September 15 Lindenwood will open its doors for the 122nd year.
This view of the campus, which will evoke fond memories in the hearts
of alumnae, shows Butler Hall, scene of many memorable college dances.
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New Members Are Added To

Lindenwood’s Faculty

Appointments Announced by Dr. McCGluer As Part of Program to Expand Educational
Program of College—Mme. Helene Lyolene to Be in Residence This Fall

ARRYING out his program of expanding the faculty
C and educational program of the college, Dr.
Franc L. McCluer, Lindenwood’s president, has an-
nounced the appointment of a number of new faculty
members.

Dr. C. Eugene Conover, who has been Professor
of Philosophy and Religion at Blackburn College, has
been named Professor of Philosophy. He is a graduate
of the College of Wooster, where he was a member
of Phi Beta Kappa. He holds a B.D. degree from the
Union Theological Seminary in New York and A.M.
and Ph.D. degrees from the University of Cincinnati.
Before going to Blackburn College, he served as
director of the Westminster Foundation at Miami
University.

Mrs. Anita Croft, who has been named Instructor
in the Department of Psychology, has a master’s degree
from the University of Michigan and has done further
work in psychology at that university. She will give
three courses this fall; adolescent psychology, voca-
tional guidance, testing and counseling, and the psy-
chology of marriage. Mrs. Croft is the mother of
three children. She will come to the campus from her
home in St. Louis three days each week.

John V. Machell, Jr., has been appointed Asso-
ciate Professor of Economics. Mr. Machell received
his bachelor’s degree from Temple University and
holds a master’s degree from the University of Illinois.
He has served as an economist in the Office of Price
Administration, and as an instructor in Economics at
Svracuse University. In the summer of 1944 he was
an instructor of Economics at Yale University. Since
1946 he has been an associate professor of Economics
at Guilford College.

In the Sociology Department, Mrs. Lecie G.
Machell has been appointed an Assistant Professor.
Mrs. Machell received her A.B. degree from the Uni-
versity of Illinois and her MLS. degree from Washing-
ton University. She is a member of Phi Beta Kappa.
Last year she was a member of the faculty of the
Waoman's College of the University of North Carolina.
She had previously served as a case worker in St. Louis
and in Champaign, Ill., and as co-director of the
Student-in-Industry Project of the American Friends
Service Committee.

In the English Department, two faculty members
have been added. Dr. Louise Hastings has been named
an Associate Professor of English. She holds her A.B.,

New Faculty Members

Joining the facully this fall are from the left
upper row: Prof. John . Machell, Jr.; Dr.

Louise Hastings; and Dr. €. Eugene Conover.

Lower row from the left: Miss Marjorie Savage;
Myrs. Anita Croft, and Prof. Manson M. Brien.

. L .

M.A., and Ph.D. degrees from the University of
Indiana and has done graduate study at the Detroit
City College, lIowa State University, Harvard Uni-
versity and the Detroit School of Applied Art. She
has had seven years of experience as a reporter in
Detroit and Lima, Ohio and has been on the faculties
of the University of Indiana and Wellesley College.
Last year she devoted her full time to writing a
biography of Mary Moody Emerson, famous aunt of
Ralph Waldo Emerson.

Miss Carolyn Trimble, a Lindenwood alumna,
has been named an Instructor in the English Depart-
ment. After leaving Lindenwood, Miss Trimble at-
tended Louisiana State University. Following her
graduation she worked as a reporter in Shreveport, La.,
and then entered the Graduate College of Columbia
University, from which she received her master’s
degree. She will have charge of the work in remedial
reading.

There are three new members in the faculty of
the Art Department. John R. Middents, who will
give courses in sculpture, lithography and introduction

(Continued on page 8)
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Dr. Florence W. Schaper Resigns
Student Guidance Post

Alumna of Lindenwood, Who Has Been Member of Faculty Since 1922, Has
Been Granted Leave of Absence for Coming Y ear

DR. Frorexce W. ScHAPER has resigned as Direc-
tor of Student Guidance and Personnel, effective
on September 1, and hes been granted a leave of
absence for the coming year. For the last eight yvears
she has held this position in addition to serving as
Professor of Sociology.

In tendering her resignation, she said: “My loyalty
for Lindenwood College will never cease as 1 have
the kindest feelings to the thousands of former stu-
dents who have attended Lindenwood College during
the time I have been a member of the faculty and of
the administration.”

President McCluer in accepting her resignation
expressed appreciation of her service to the institution.
"“Her boundless energy and enthusiasm, her training
in sociology and in personnel work, and her devotion
to the college enabled her to render a vital contribu-
tion to its welfare,” he said.

Dr. Schaper is an alumna of Lindenwood. She
matriculated in 1916 before Lindenwood had become
a four-year college and in 1918 she was graduated
from the University of Missouri. In 1922 she joined
the college’s faculty as a teacher in the Department
of Sociology and a few years later became head of the
department. In 1932 she received her doctor’s degree
from New York University,

In 1943 she was granted a leave of absence and
was commissioned a Lieutenant in the WAVES, Upon
her release from the service in July, 1945, she returned
to the campus.

Los Angeles Lindenwood Club
Elects New Officers

Miss Helen Rakestraw was elected president of the
Lindenwood Club of Los Angeles at the last meeting
of the season recently at the home of Mrs. F. L. Line.
Miss Rakestraw succeeds Mrs. Robert Conklin, Other
officers elected are: Mrs. H. C. Baker (Nellie In-
gram) frst vice president; Myrs. Paul Ellis (Marian
Titus) second vice president; Mrs, Conn Gertwenian
(Doris Nahigian) secretary-treasurer, and Miss Flor-
ence Golden, corresponding secretary.

Paintings by Lindenwood Alumna
Owned by Lindenwood

Several vears ago Lindenwood received a gift of
five paintings by an alumna of the college, Mrs, J. L.
Hauk, of St. Louis. Mrs. Hauk, who was Mildred

Resigns

Dr. Florence W. Sr'!g’d‘ﬁt'r', Director f)f Student

Guidance and Personnel and a member of Lin-

denwood’s faculty since 1922, who has resigned.
* * *

Stotlemever, attended the college in 1880-85. After
her death her husband presented the paintings to
Lindenwood and they have been on exhibit in the
Fine Arts Building. At that time, Mr. Hauk said it
was probable that the paintings were done while Mrs.
Hauk was a student. It has now been definitely
learned that the paintings were done while she at-
tended the college.

St. Louis Clubs Raise $1000
for Alumnae Fund

The St. Louis Lindenwood Afternoon and Lvening
Clubs have raised all but $50 of their quota of $1,000
for the college’s alumnae fund, it is announced by Miss
Virginia Dell, president of the Evening Club. At the
annual meeting of the Lindénwood Alumnae Associa-
tion on May 29, it was voted to raise a fund of at
least $10,000 in 1948-49.

The St. Louis clubs’ quota has been raised by a
series of benefit book reviews sponsored jointly by the
clubs. Another book review is planned for this fall,
with Dr. John Buchan of the English Department of
Washington University as the speaker.
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Miss Mary F. Lichliter Is Appointed
Director of Student Guidance

New Head of Enlarged Guidance and Personnel Department Is Graduate of
IWellesley College and Comes to Lindenwood from Boston University

M iss Mary F. Lichriter, who has served as As-
sociate Director of the Department of Student
Counseling at Boston University since 1943, has been
appointed Director of Student Guidance and Per-
sonnel. Under her direction a college placement service
will be added to the responsibilities of the office.

Miss Lichliter is a graduate of Wellesley College.
She has done graduate work at Ohio State University,
the School for Deans at the University of Pittsburgh
and the University of Chicago. She holds a master's
degree from the University of Chicago.

Miss Lichliter has served as director of the New
Education Program at the Columbus Gallery of Fine
Arts at Columbus, Ohio, as dean of Lasell Junior
College, Auburndale, Mass., and as dean of women
and assistant professor of history at Drury College at
Springfield, Mo.

DR. Pepro E. Y. Rio, Dean of the School of Edu-
cation of Silliman University in the Philippine
Islands, will be a visiting Professor in Education at
Lindenwood in 1948-49. Dr. Rio is a graduate of
Silliman University, which is located at Dumaguette.
He holds a master's degree from Columbia University
and a doctorate from Temple University.

During World War 11 Dr. Rio volunteered to
bring supplies and information from the Japanese-held
territory to the Philippine Army and much of his time
for four years was spent in outwitting the Japanese
sentries on his trips through the enemy lines.

Dr. Rio speaks English fluently. He will give
courses in the Department of Education,

Mrs. James A. Reed Makes
Giit to Lindenwood

Mrs. James A, Reed (Nell Quinlan), an alumna
of Lindenwood College and a loyal friend of the in-
stitution, has made a gift to the college to provide for
the expenses of Miss Martine Porteret, of Paris,
France, who will be an exchange student at Linden-
wood this year. Mrs. Reed is enthusiastic about the

Student Guidance Director

LTI e

Miss Mary F. Lichliter

Dean of Philippine Islands School
To Be Visiting Professor

Will Join Faculty

Dr. Pedro E. Y. Rio, at left, will be a visiting
professor this year. Shown with him are Miss
Carolyn Trimble, center, and Mrs. Tirzah Dunn.

* * +

effort of the college to bring a number of foreign
students into the student body each year.

Miss Porteret, who has studied at the Sorbonne,
will be an upper class student at Lindenwood. Mrs.
Reed’s investment in Miss Porteret’s study in America
and in support of Lindenwood’s encouragement of
foreign students is deeply appreciated by the beneficiary
of her generositv and by the college.
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Final Installment of Roll Call
Of the Class of 1934

By KATHRYN HANKINS, Alumnae Secretary

T His month we present the third and final install-
ment of the roll call of the Class of 1934.. The
following alumnae responded to our request for news
about themselves and their activities:

Louise Scott (Mrs. W. O. Lauer Johnston), 3428
Jewell Drive, Crown Point, San Diego, Calif.: “Since
leaving Lindenwood [ spent several years studying
voice in St. Louis and later, art and design at the
Kansas City Conservatory. | modeled clothes for a
year in Denver, Colo., and then was society editor on
our Muskogee paper for a vear or two. Later I de-
cided to complete my degree so-1 went down to Okla-
homa University. There I met my future husband.
We were married and came to San Diego to live. We
bought a home near the ocean in the Crown Point
area, and my husband is in the Engineering Depart-
ment at Consolidated Vultee Aircraft Corporation.
We have two little boys, Wally, Jr., and Stephen
Scott (Stevie). Wally is 414 and Stevie is 7 months.
I worked in the Personnel Department at Consolidated
during the war and really enjoyed every second of it,
but now with my two sons and home I am really
busy.”

Marietta Hansen (Mrs. Ralph Hunsche), 6715
Mathew St., St. Louis, Mo.: “The year following
graduation I attended the University of Chicago, then
worked at Montgomery Ward's doing proofreading
and copywriting, and later at the American Publishing
Society doing editorial work. Never did 1 think on
my occasional Saturday trips to St. Louis from Lin-
denwood that I would someday be living here! But
in 1938 I left home and family in Chicago to accept
a position as secretary to the minister of the First
Unitarian Church of St. Louis. In 1940 I married a
member of the church, a native St. Louisan, so am
here to stay. Ralph and I have a little house in the
county, a large circle of friends, an active quiet-sort-of
social life, interests in our church and in other so-
called “liberal groups.” My step-daughter, Carol,
now 14, has always spent her summer vacations with
us, and plans to come from Denver next vear to live
with us while she attends high school. At present we
are caring for an infant cousin, which we find a
fascinating occupation. So it looks as if next year will
be very full and gay with a baby and a teen-ager
added to our household!”

Ella Margaret Williams (Mrs. C. E. Monfort,
Jr.), 2036 Briargate Drive, Kirkwood, Mo.: “After
graduating from Lindenwood in 1934, 1 taught danc-
ing for three years in my home town of Edwardsville,

[l. In 1937 I married Charles E. Monfort, Jr., of
Alton, Tll. We lived in St. Louis where Mr. Monfort
was employed in offices of Union Electric Company.
Then the Army found us in 1942 and Charles went
in as a lieutenant in the Engineer Corps. We spent
three vears in Topeka, Kan., where Charles was Post
Engineer at an Air Force Supply Depot. After the
war, we came to Kirkwood. We have two children,
Charles Edward III, 8 years old, and a daughter,
Barbara Louise, just 14 months. So you see my activi-
ties have been mainly home and family.”

Jane Tobin (Mrs. G. Latham Hall), 6128 W.
Washington Blvd., Milwaukee, Wis.: “The first year
after graduation I taught Home Economics in Spring-
field, Ill., my hometown. Since leaving school, the
class prophecy for me has pretty well come true. In
September, 1935, Lath and 1 were married by Dr.
Roemer who came to Springfield to perform the cere-
mony, and we then moved to Milwaukee where we
have since lived. 1 keep busy making a home for my
husband, two live-wire sons, Jim, 10 years old, and
Dick, 3 years old, school work, P.E.O. and social
activities. Girls, if vou come north in the summer,
please stop and see me or at least call. Best wishes
to all.”

One member of the class is deceased: Kathryn
Eggen (Mrs. Locke Otto Theiss).

Twenty-six members did not acknowledge the in-
quiries.

The following letters from members of the class
of 1933 were received too late to be included in the
class roll call:

Albertina Flach (Mrs. Otto C. Weygandt), 301
N. Forty-Second St., Belleville, Ill.: “Since leaving
Lindenwood I have had a fairly busy life. I continued
my music studies by specializing on the harp, spending
the summer of 1936 in Italy with my teacher. The
previous January I had become second harpist of the
St. Louis Symphony, and have just finished my twelfth
season with the orchestra. In June I will begin my
fourth summer as harpist with the Muny Opera
orchestra. Possibly some of the L.C. girls have seen
and remember our famous St. Louis Municipal Opera.
Weddings, receptions, church, and other engagements
round out my musical year. I was married in October,
1939, and now have two future candidates for Lin-
denwood's Encore Club. Susan is 5, and Shirley is
just 2 years old. My home, family, and professional

((Continued on page 9)
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Lindenwood Will Open 122nd Collegiate
Year On September 15

Faculty Conference to Be Held Beginning September 13 and Classes Will Open
September 20—7T esting Program and Social Events Planned for first Week

[:\'Im,\'\\-'mm CoLLeGe will open its 122nd collegiate
yvear on September 15 when the students return
to the campus. A faculty conference will be held on
Monday, September 13, and on September 14 the
Upper Class Counselors will arrive to assist the new
students during Orientation Week.

Immediately upon arrival every student is asked
to report to Guy C. Motley's office for enrollment
and room assignments. On Wednesday, September 15,
the Testing Program for new students will begin at
1 p. m. At 6:45 p. m. President McCluer will offi-
cially welcome the old and new students at an as-
sembly in Roemer Auditorium and from 7:30 to 9:30
p. m. there will be an informal faculty reception for
students and parents in the Fine Arts Building.

Thursday, September 16, upper class students will

register and the Testing Program will continue. Fun
hours sponsored by the Athletic Association will be
held from 2 to 4 p. m. and dorm parties are scheduled
for that night. Friday the Freshmen will register.
A street supper is planned for that night to be fol-
lowed by square dancing. Saturday the registration
and Testing Program will be completed and there will
be a “White Apron Jamboree” that night. Sunday,
following the church services, there will be an open
house given by the Student Christian Association from
3 to 5 p. m. and an evening hillside sing.
I During the summer the college has redecorated
many of the dormitory rooms and made other im-
provements on the campus. Work has begun on the
college’s lake, to be located back of Ayres Hall. The
college has purchased a four-family apartment house
one block from the campus, which will be used for
faculty housing, The apartments will be redecorated
and are expected to be ready for occupancy when the
college year begins.

Dr. and Mrs. McCluer to
Vacation in Michigan

Dr. and Mrs. Franc L. McCluer are spending a
part of August in Douglas, Mich., on a vacation be-
fore the reopening of the college vear. They left St.
Charles on August 2 and will go to Alexandria, Va.,
to attend the marriage of their son, Richmond Me-
Cluer on September 2. Richmond MeCluer will be
married on that date to Miss Catherine Meaghen at
Alexandria.

New Faculty Faces

From the left, upper row: John R. Middents,
Myrs. Lecie G, Machell, and Kauko . Lustig.
Laower row: Paul Greer and Miss Ellen Irish.

L4 L4 L4

Lindenwood Alumna Writes of
Life in Germany

Dr. Alice A. Linneman, professor emeritus of art,
has received an interesting letter from Mrs. C. Guy
Lee, who is now in Germany with her husband. Mrs.
Lee, who was Betty Ann Carleton, attended Linden-
wood in 1939-41, With her children she sailed for
Germany in July, 1947, and joined her husband in
Ludwigsburg in September.

“Twice a week,” she writes, “we drive to Stutt-
gart to do our shopping and to look around. The
downtown section is pretty well bombed out and they
are just now beginning to rebuild the shops. Every
place is crowded and most Germans have just a room
or two for their entire family,

“We hope to take several side trips while we are
here, mainly to Paris and into Switzerland. Next
month we will move to Mannheim, about 30 miles
from Heidelberg. We hope to stay long enough so
that the children and myself will have a good foun-
dation in German and so that we can see the high-
lights of Europe. When | look back and remember
that a fortune teller once told me I would travel in
Europe, and how [ laughed at her, then it really
seems like a dream that [ am here.”
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Girl of the Month

E PRESENT as our girl of this month, Miss Lena

A. Lewis. After graduating from Lindenwood
in 1931, Miss Lewis secured a position as assistant in
the biochemical research laboratory at John Hopkins
Hospital. She worked on the chemistry of gastric
juice under Dr. Lay Martin of the Department of
Medicine. As the research funds “‘evaporated’” the next
vear due to the depression, that position ended Sep-
tember, 1932. Her next position was in her home
town, Lancaster, Pa., in the laboratory of the General
Hospital. While working there she finished the re-
quirements necessary to register with the national
board as a medical technologist. She was in charge
of bacteriology and hematology and also taught student
technicians in these divisions.

In 1936, she went to the Marine Biological Lab-
oratory, Woods Hole, Mass., and took a course in
Physiology. Through one of the professors she was
offered a position at Ohio State University in the
department of Physiology as research assistant with an
opportunity to do graduate work too. In the fall of
1936, she went back to school. She received her M.A.
in 1938 and her Ph.D. in Physiology in 1940. She
stayed on as research assistant in Physiology until 1941
when she went to the Cleveland Clinic as special re-
search fellow in Endocrinology. At the end of the
fellowship, she was asked to stay on permanently and
was ultimately made a full staff member. She was
fortunate at the Clinic, in being put in charge of the
electrophoresis laboratory, as there were only a few
other such laboratories in the country at the time she
first started working in the field.

Miss Lewis has thirty-one publications to her credit
We congratulate her on her splendid achievements.

New Faculty Members
(Continued from page 3)

to art, attended Westminster College and holds a
master’s degree in art from the University of lowa.
He has been employed as an artistic lithographer for
the Coastal and Geodetic Survey and he comes to
Lindenwood from a position as art supervisor in the
public schools of Whiting, Ind.

Miss Ellen G. Irish, who has been appointed an
Instructor, holds her A.B. degree from the University
of Iowa, where she was a member of Phi Beta Kappa.
She will give courses in modern art, interior design
and the history and appreciation of art.

Mrs. Tirzah Dunn, a commercial artist of St.
Louis, will teach the course in commercial art.

Kauko W. Lustig has been named an Instructor
in music and will teach two courses in radio music.
He will prepare the music programs to be given over
the Lindenwood radio station and over St. Louis sta-

Miss Lena A. Lewis

+ + +

tions and will direct the college orchestra and teach
orchestral instruments. Mr. Lustig holds a B.A. de-
gree from Northland College and a master’s degree
from Northwestern University. He served as an
assistant conductor of an orchestra in the Army.

Miss Marjorie Savage has been appointed an As-
sistant Professor in Home Economics. She holds her
B.S. degree from Mississippi State College for Women
and a master’s degree from lowa State College. She
has been a member of the faculty at Henderson State
Teachers College in Arkadelphia, Ark., and will teach
courses in foods and textiles.

Paul Greer, editor of the outstate edition of the
St. Louis Post-Dispatch, has been added to the college
staff as a visiting lecturer. He will offer a course in
“Community Leadership,” designed to prepare stu-
dents for leadership in their own communities.

Manson M. Brien has been named an Assistant
Professor in History and will teach the course in
Humanities. He holds his A B. degree from Princeton
University and has done graduate work at Princeton
and the University of Michigan, from which he re-
ceived his master’s degree. He taught at the Lycee
Pothier in Orleans, France, at Princeton, the Uni-
versity of Michigan, and last year at Washington Uni-
versity.

Madame Helene Lyolene, Lindenwood’s interna-
tionally famous dress designer, will be in residence on
the campus for the entire first semester. She will offer
a course in “French Designing, Fitting and Finishing,”
and plans a fall style show,



Lindenwood’s Radio Station To Be
On the Air in September

Student Staff Is Selected to Operate New Campus Radio Station and Will Report
in Advance of Opening of School to Complete Preparations for Formal
Inauguration of Program When College Opens

II:'DE.N'W()OD’S new wired-wireless campus radio sta-
tion has been installed and will be ready to take
to the air when the students return to the campus for
Orientation Week, it is announced by Miss Martha
May Boyer, who is the faculty advisor for the station.

The station will be housed in three modern, sound-
treated studios in the Fine Arts Building. A 25 wart
transmitter with modulating and power supply, plus
transmission lines to campus buildings has been added
to the cutting, playback and monitoring equipment
already in use by the college. It includes complete
facilities for monitoring rehearsals while live programs
are on the air. The equipment has been installed by
the Concordia Recording Co., of St. Louis and has
been carefully designed to the specific needs of the
station.

Managed by a student staff selected from members
of last year's radio classes, the new station is intended
to provide students with practical experience in all
phases of radio. Miss Pat Stull, of Ziegler, Ill., a
former student and recently continuity director of
Station WSTL at Carbondale, Ill., will head the
student staff. Other staff members will be Miss Sally
Jov, Fort Wayne, Ind.; Miss Gretchen Schnurr, Otho,
lowa; Miss Mary DeVries, Pella, lowa; and Miss
Ruth Ann Ball, Neosho, Mo.

Programming plans include time for public service,
for experimentation in educational radio techniques,
as well as for popular, semi-classical and classical music
and drama. By using tape recordings and remote
campus pickups, sports events and special activities
will be broadcast. It is expected that a news service
will be added later.

A special feature will be a weekly transcribed pro-
gram from the national capital. Miss Lorraine Peck,
Lindenwood student who will spend the first semester
at the American University in Washington, will send
the station a program of news and comment each weck
from the capital. Another weekly feature will be a
forum on public affairs in which students from the
universities and colleges in the St. Louis area will be
invited to participate,

Lindenwood now offers 22 hours of radio work
under Miss Boyer’s direction, including continuity and
script writing, the composition arrangement and per-
formance of radio music, radio speech, radio produc-
tion and advanced radio techniques. The college will
continue to offer the Lindenwood Children’s Theater
of the Air, a feature for many years over Station
KFUOQO,

The new station has applied to the Federal Com-

munications Commission for call letters and has an
application in for membership in the Intercollegiate
Broadcasting System. Last spring the college's radio
club was chartered as the Tau Chapter of Alpha
Epsilon Rho, national radio education fraternity.

Lucette Stumberg Is One of
Winners in Young Artists’ Contest

The editors of the Bulletin regret the error in the
story in the last Bulletin announcing the winners of
the Young Artists’ Contest. The winners selected
from eighty young musicians were Miss Lucette Stum-
berg, a senior at Lindenwood College, Miss Barbara
Watkins, a junior at Lindenwood College, and Miss
Lynette Nelson, a senior at University City High
School. The winners were not ranked and appeared
together in a joint recital in Brown Auditorium at
Washington University.

Miss Stumberg's performance in this recital and
as a guest pianist at the national convention of Mu
Phi at Cleveland, Ohio, have brought her wide recog-
nition and deserved honor. Lindenwood College is
proud of this gifted graduate and the Bulletin offers
its apologies for omitting reference to her in the story
in the last issue of the Bulletin about the Young
Artists’ Contest.

Roll Call of Class of 1934

(Continued from page 6)
activities keep me very busy—but 1 love it! I am not
too busy, however, to welcome anyone from Linden-
wood, especially the girls of 1933, who might be pass-
ing through Belleville.”

Arametha McFadden (Mrs. Keith G. Novinger),
203 Douglass Ave., Richland, Wash.: “The year fol-
lowing graduation I attended the University of Ne-
braska, and then 1 taught for two years. In June
1937, I was married to Keith (5. Novinger, and the
ensuing years have been exceedingly happy ones and
not the least monotonous since he is an engineer and
we have moved rather frequently. Ar present we hope
we are settled for a long while, for we like our life
here in Richland ; we were here during the war years
and then returned last April. We have three boys—
John Keith, who is 8; George William, who will
soon be 5; and James Kent, just a year younger. Car-
ing for the boys and our home takes most of my time,
but I do find time to be a Room Mother for Johnnie's
room at school, as well as indulging in a couple of
hobbies—flower gardening and amateur photography,
the developing as well as the ‘snapping’ end of it.”
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WEDDINGS

Miss Grace Douglas Faucette, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. William Ramsey Fzucette, of Bristol, Tenn.,
chose July 31 as the date of her marriage to John
Wilson Bell, Jr., at Bristol. The bride attended Lin-
denwood in 1946-47.

On June 17 at Meramac, Okla., Miss Claudia Ann
Privett, who attended Lindenwood in 1947-48, was
married to Samuel Franklin. Mr, and Mrs. Franklin
are now at home at 437 W. Boyd St., Norman, Okla.

A May bride was Miss Erma Charlotte Schacht,
daughter of Mrs. Anna Schacht, of Talmadge, Neb.
Miss Schacht, who attended Lindenwood in 1933-35,
chose May 30 as the date of her marriage to William
H. Damme at Talmadge.

June 18 was the date selected by Miss Mary Lynn
Darby, of Essex, Mo., for her marriage to G. G.

Hill, Jr., at Essex. The bride attended Lindenwood *

in 1941-43.

BIRTHS

It's a girl at the home of Mr. and Mrs, John H.
Hannah, Jr., of Charter Oak, lowa. The new arrival
born on June 23, is Marsha Jo. Her mother was
Maurine M. Marshall and she attended Lindenwood
in 1939-40.

A son, who has been named Wayne, was born on
June 27 to Mr. and Mrs. Harry Yaffe, of 2249
Perry St., Denver, Colo. Mrs. Yaffe was Henrietta
Kolocotronis and she attended Lindenwood in 1944-46.

Janet Margot is the name chosen for the daughter
born on July 16 to Dr. and Mrs. James M, Jolly,
of 916 Peters St., St. Charles. Janet's mother was
Helen Rose Bruns, Class of 40, who served as regis-
trar of the college after her graduation.

A future Lindenwood girl is Louise Kay, who was
born on July 1 to Mr. and Mrs. Wilford A. Nelson,
of Allison, lowa, Louise has a brother, Norman, who
is 3. Their mother was Vera Brandenburg and she
attended Lindenwood in 1938-39.

David Willson is the name selected for the son
born on April 25 to Mr. and Mrs. Robert Naumann,
of 3123 Seventeenth St., Birmingham, Ala. Mrs.
Naumann was Lillian Willson and she is a member

of the Class of '35.

Hope of Tomorrow

Gordon Crocker, now 1 year-old, posed for this
picture with his mother, Mrs. Sheldon H. Crocker,
of 7302 Dixie Drive, Houston, Texas. Mprs.
Crocker was Virginia Norton and she attended
Lindenwood in 1938-40.

+ + -

A son, who has been named Jefirey Jon, was born
on March 30 to Dr. and Mrs. Max L. Smith, of 2040
Park St., Cedar Rapids, lowa. Jefirey has a brother,
Hal Leslie, 15 months old. Mrs. Smith was Theodora
Davis and she attended Lindenwood in 194445,

July 6 is the birthday of the son born to Mr. and
Mrs. John Kahlenberg, of 2710 N. School St., Two
Rivers, Wis. He has been named Peter Anthony.
His mother was Norma Chesney, Class of 42,

A son, who has been named Jeffrey James, was
born on May 8 to Mr. and Mrs. James Robertson
Ward, of 7941 Marquette Ave., Chicago, 11l. Mrs.
Ward, who was Marilo Lotts, attended Lindenwood

in 1940-41,

Allen Charles is the name chosen for the son born
on December 13, 1947, to Mr. and Mrs, C. J. Theo-
bald, of 1087 Jefterson St., St. Charles. Mrs. Theo-
bald was Doris Deisenroth and she attended Linden-
wood in 1937-38.

A son, who has been named Marc, was born on
July 17 to Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Powell, of Traer,
lowa, Mrs. Powell was Norma Ewing and she at-
tended Lindenwood in 1937-39.

James Richard is the name chosen for the son born
on April 16 to Mr, and Mrs. Robert L. Swanstrom,
of 518 N. Nineteenth St., Duluth, Minn. James has
an older brother. Their mother was Mary Kay
Kohbry and she attended Lindenwood in 1940-42,



